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Dear brothers and sisters, 

 

Our beloved sister, Naoko Hillier passed to the spirit world this morning on September 24th. We will 

notify the community with more details in regards to the Seonghwa Ceremony and a prayer chain that 

will take place in the next few days. In the meantime, please pray for Naoko and the Hillier family during 

this crucial time. 

 

Thank you. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Dr. Kone 

 


